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Dear Mr Rowlands
FORSYTHIA YOUTH CLUB - 3G’S DEVELOPMENT TRUST

Thank you for your enquiry regarding the future of the Forsythia Youth Centre in the current
Communities First North Cluster of Merthyr Tydfil. My officers have been working with the
community throughout the year to minimise the impact of the closure of the Communities
First programme where possible. As stated in our previous correspondence, current
provision at Forsythia Youth Club was scheduled to remain in place until the full closure of
this Welsh Government programme, in line with the delivery plan submitted to Welsh
Government.

In preparing for the Legacy fund my officers have been working closely with elected members
and colleagues across the third sector, as well as engaging with the public, to identify the
communities priorities. We are committed to ensuring that services which may receive
financial support through the Legacy arrangements meet both localised needs as well as
being in line with needs of our overall Wellbeing Assessment of the County Borough of

Merthyr Tydfil.

Having undertaken this work elected members very recently (22/11/17) received a report on
the future legacy options and after significant deliberation agreed a suite of proposals for the
allocation of this funding. Individual organisations, which include the 3G’s Development
Trust, will now be engaged in order to develop service specifications, in line with the funding
available. In relation to the 3G’s Development trust this will include the continuation of Youth
provision on the Gurnos estate ‘Forsythia’.
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The decisions of the Council on future funding, through the Legacy arrangements, is in the
process of being formally communicated to those organisations involved in the delivery of the

current Communities First programme.

It is unavoidable however that there is going to be some concerns across the communities as
the funding available is extremely limited, in comparison to the previous resources available
and therefore can only meet a small number of the priorities which were considered.

If we can be of any further assistance please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours SIHC}

Gareth Chapmdn—
Chief Exec



